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July 9, 2019 
 

 
 TO: Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Lewis T. Broschard III, Fire Chief 
 
 RE: Update on Fire Station Construction Projects 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Fire Station 16 – Lafayette 
 
The project passed the required PG&E inspection, and we are now waiting for PG&E to 
supply power to the building.  PG&E has informed us that they will have the new 
transformer installed and power to the building by Wednesday, July 3, 2019.   
 
We are optimistic that this will occur, and the contractor will be able to deliver a 
completed building by August 1, 2019.  Move in is tentatively planned for the first two 
weeks of August, and we intend to occupy the building shortly thereafter.   
 
In the coming weeks, as our confidence level increases, we will set a date for a ribbon 
cutting ceremony and share that information with the Board and the public.   
 
Fire Station 70 – San Pablo  
 
The very first item to be completed on the project was the relocation of a sewer line that 
transects the lot.  During this relocation, we encountered numerous unforeseen utility 
issues underground.  As the team worked with multiple entities to engineer solutions to 
these challenges, the impact on our schedule has been a loss of thirty days. The issues 
have been 95% resolved, and we expect to implement the solutions in early July and 
move forward with site excavation.   
 
Fire Station 9 – Pacheco  
 
No update.  
 
Fire Station 86 – Bay Point  
 
No update.  
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